MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Cemetery Committee held on the 4th September in Town Hall, Earl Road, Mold and via Zoom. 
PRESENT: Councillors Brian Lloyd (Mayor), Paul Beacher (Deputy Mayor), Haydn Jones and Joanne Edwards (Chairman). 
VIA ZOOM: Councillors Teresa Carberry and Chris Bithell.
Officers: Jo Lane, Town Clerk and Finance Officer and Matt Williams-Cooke, Cemetery Superintendent
14.
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Councillor Pete Dando. 
15.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None.
16. 
MINUTES
It was resolved that the minutes from the previous meeting held on 5th June 2024 were approved. 

17. 
CEMETERY SUPERINTENDENT REPORT

The Cemetery Superintendent written report was noted. The Cemetery Superintendent gave an overview of the current priorities for the Cemetery.
As agreed in the previously Cemetery Committee Meeting – Woodworks undertook the annual tree survey along with investigating the boundary of the Cemetery. The Land Registry currently indicates that the area adjacent to Alexandra Road/ Tyddyn Street is within Town Council ownership. The area adjacent to Gas Lane beyond the now unused footpath can be seen outside the ownership boundary. 

Action: Further work is required on this and will include the Town Clerk meeting with the contractor onsite to discuss and looking through the cemetery filing cabinet to try and locate the deeds.

18.
DIGITALISING BURIAL RECORDS
The information provided was discussed. It was agreed that the Town Clerk should speak with Flintshire County Council to see if they have digitalised their burial records and ask what company was used.
It was resolved that the Town Clerk gain three quotes for the work for discussion at the next Cemetery Committee Meeting. 
19.
BUDGET
The Cemetery Financial report were accepted. 
A discussion took place with regards to 2025/26 budget requirements. The Cemetery Superintendent requested an increase to the budget line ‘Casual Staff’ by 10%. 

It was resolved to increase the ‘Casual Staff’ budget line by 10% from £6,300 to £6,930 for the next financial year. 

A discussion took place with regards to increasing the fees for services provided at Mold Cemetery.

It was resolved that the Town Clerk undertake a comparison of fees with other cemeteries (Flintshire, Wrexham and Cheshire) and report back to the next Cemetery Committee for discussion. 

The Town Clerk advised that The Finance Committee had not met since the last Cemetery Committee Meeting. 
Therefore, the request for EMR’s as had not yet been discussed. The next Finance Committee Meeting is scheduled for 10th September and the request has been added to the agenda for discussion. 
Meeting ended at 18.43pm
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